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Coming Events 

 

 

ω Buzz Ed Incursion Rooms 6-10 - May 13 

ω NAIDOC Workshop PP-6 - May 25 

ω Electoral Education Centre Incursion Room 13 & 14 - May 26 

ω Cuddly Animal Farm Incursion Kindy - May 27 

ω Year 4 Excursion to Shipwreck Museum - June 2 

ω School Development Day - June 4 

ω WA Day - June 7 

ω Year 6 Excursion to Museum - Jun 16 

ω Room 11 Constitutional Centre and Perth Museum Excursion - June 18 



ω Resources Showcase Excursion Year 6 - June 21 

ω WestOz Wildlife Petting Zoo Incursion Rooms 6-10 - June 25 

ω Room 12 Constitutional Centre and Perth Museum Excursion - July 2 

ω Assembly Room 9 - July 2 

From the Principal 

 

Cross Country Carnival and Student Wellbeing 

Last Wednesday we held our Faction Cross Country Carnival. The day was a great success (Thank you 

Mr Stubbs, parent helpers and staff) but what struck me as most impressive on the day was 

something that most spectators didnΩt get a chance to observe. Each race contained a section where 

the leading runners came into contact with lower placed competitors coming the other way. These 

leaders didnΩt άsave their breathέ, but used this opportunity to encourage and cheer their peers, 

calling to them; άKeep goingέ, άYou can do it,έ YouΩre doing great,έ Χ This all culminated at the 

conclusion of the Year 6 boys race when the students, who had already finished, not only ran back to 

the course to encourage their friends, but also formed a guard of honour for the latter finishers. To 
say I was choked up would be an understatement. 

What the day demonstrated, in addition to the fact that some of our kids run like machines, is the 

strong empathy and sense of belonging that form the undercurrent to our student culture. This 

indicates that the wellbeing of our students is strong, but what am I defining as ΨwellbeingΩ? 

Wellbeing comprises of a positive sense of self-worth, a strong sense of belonging, and the ability to 

be able to practise skills that will enhance someoneΩs learning and development. (and of course their 
health overall) ς and all of that is happening in a safe and supportive school environment. 

Spurred on by the day, I embarked upon some additional reading about student wellbeing and 

learned that the research suggests six practices that can help a school to support the wellbeing of 

their students. The first of these is to adopt a whole-school approach to the development and 

support of wellbeing. At North Cottesloe, our whole-school approach is founded on the Aristotle 

Emotional Intelligence Program. This approach teaches students to first understand and name 

emotions, then to regulate how these emotions influence their behaviour and finally to understand 

how their behaviours impact upon others. 

Secondly, schools need focus on interventions with evidence of effectiveness. The Aristotle EI, 

developed by Swinburne University, has been trialled widely and has been shown to be highly 

effective in developing students meta-cognition; their thinking about their thinking. Another key 

factor is that the intervention needs to be driven by the leadership of the school. Our School Board 

has negotiated a Business Plan with a core priority of supporting studentsΩ social and emotional 

learning. In a world of constant change, where the traumas of the globe can be seen instantly on 

your smart phone, social-emotional resilience is becoming a must. 



Staff buy-in is also vital if any intervention is to succeed. If staff can appreciate the need for the 

intervention theyΩre more likely to get on-board. We are fortunate to have teachers who feel a 

burning desire to support student wellbeing and, as importantly, our families also understand the 
need and are happy to partner with our initiatives. 

The final key to ensuring success is the creation of meaningful opportunities for student voice and 

engagement. Our surveys of students from the past few years have shown that students donΩt feel 

their opinions are taken seriously by the school. We are addressing this through our new Student 

Council initiative but we need to remain vigilant that we do things with our students, not to our 
students. 

The Cross Country Carnival was a great illustration of how positive the school environment can be 

for students, however, we are under no illusions that school can also be a challenging environment 

for some and that we must continue to implement pro-active programs to support all of our 
students, all of the time. 

Teaching & Learning 

 

Brilliant Book 

Now that Mr Cook is back at school, the Brilliant Book is finally starting up again! Look at all these 
fantastic entries. 

 



 

Hass Week 

 

Room 12 Science 

In Room 12 weΩve waited patiently for our two chrysalisΩ to hatch, which one finally did! We released 

it on Thursday afternoon, with our honourary guest Mr Cook (thank you Mr Cook!). What a 
wonderful, interactive lesson in life-cycles!  



 

Continuing on our journey looking at life cycles in Science, we have watched our peas sprout and 

grow tall. We also have some new class members, in Room 12 weΩve been joined by 2 chrysalisΩ that 

we will watch grow into butterflies over the coming days! Very exciting!  

 



 

Year 6 Physical Science 

This term in Science the Year 6 classes are learning about electricity and circuits. After some serious 

note taking and creating annotated diagrams of simple circuits we had some time to work with our 

electric circuit kits. We started by following the circuits that were described in the instruction 

manual and ended with creating our our circuits. We learnt that a circuit needs to be closed to have 
the electricity flow and that electricity can get ΨtiredΩ if it has too far to flow! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Student Information Storage Online 

The Department of Education's Students Online Policy now dictates that parents are required to be 

informed and in some instances, provide consent for, student information to be provided by us to 

external online companies. These companies provide students and teachers with access to programs 



online that assist with assessment, learning and teaching. An example of one of the companies that 

we currently use are MSP Photography who manage our school photos annually. We provide your 

child's name to this company who use it, along with your child's image, to provide photos for each 

family. Another is 'Infinity' which is the online database that stores all of our library book 

information. This database stores student names and image and is used to manage the library 

resource loans for each child and class. 

This new addition to the policy requires parents to be informed regarding where their children's 

information is kept, by who and how it will be used by the school. The Department of Education's 

eLearning team have completed rigorous checks for each program used by our school and has 

determined the level of risk for school and student identity's online. None of our programs have 

been deemed inappropriate or unsafe for use. However, we need to ask you for your consent and 
inform you of the programs where we input your child's information in order to utilise each program. 

In addition to these checks, the Department of Education provides a level of content filtering that 

blocks sites based on category. These blocks are applied to sites that have been identified as 

unsuitable for the education market. North Cottesloe also operates a local filtering system through 

Cisco to block sites deemed inappropriate for our school in an endeavour to reduce the risk of 
student exposure to inappropriate content. 

In the coming weeks, School Streams will be sent out informing you of the programs that we use and 

how your child's information is stored online. There will be some programs that will require your 
consent.  

If you have any questions about this, please contact Meg Klaver (Deputy Principal) at the school 
93827100 or Megan.Klaver@education.wa.edu.au  

For more information, you can find the Students Online policy here. 

Wellbeing 

 

 

Australian Early Development Census 

Playing our part to build a national picture of child health 

Early this term, our school, along with thousands of others across the country completed the fifth 

Australian Early Development Census (AEDC).  

The AEDC gives us a national picture of the development, health and wellbeing of children in their 

first year of full-time school. Since 2009, the census results have helped communities, schools and 
governments plan services and develop better policies to target support for children and families. 

mailto:Megan.Klaver@education.wa.edu.au
http://det.wa.edu.au/policies/detcms/policy-planning-and-accountability/policies-framework/policies/students-online-in-public-schools-policy.en?cat-id=3457121


Children donΩt miss any class time, and parents/carers donΩt need to supply schools with any new 

information for the census. The AEDC gives us data at a school and community level - it isnΩt an 

assessment of individual children. 

Some teachers have noticed that completing the assessments made them more aware of the needs 

of individual children and the class as a whole and that the census results are useful in planning for 
transitions to Year 1 and developing class programs. 

To find out more about the census and how communities are using the data to help children and 

families visit the AEDC website: www.aedc.gov.au. 

Walking School Bus 

Joining a Walking School Bus is a fun, safe and easy way for your children to walk to school with 

adult supervision. Everyone is welcome to join the bus route near their homes. It is led by at least 
two adult volunteers in fashionable hi-visibility vests. 

To join, scan the QR code of your closest route and you will be connected via WhatsApp with existing 

bus users. If you'd like to volunteer to help lead a school bus in the mornings, please call the school 
9382 7100. 

 

Around the School 

 

Camp 

The school was a bit quieter last week...with all our year six students in Kalgoorlie! On May 3rd they 

braved an early start and took the 7 hour journey on the Prospector out to the desert. From there is 

was 5 jam packed days filled with prospecting for gold, rollerskating, launching down water slides, 

hedging their bets at two-up and learning about the rich history of the town. The staff couldn't have 

been more impressed with how our Year sixes presented themselves and made North Cott proud by 

http://www.aedc.gov.au/


displaying the ERIC values in all of their actions. We can't wait to see what other adventures this 
cohort embark on through the year. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Where's you bin?.......We bin to Kalgoorlie! 

Check out Stella and Lillian's....side project from Kalgoorlie! 



 

 

 


